CITY OF JANESVILLE

Special City Council Proceedings

January 26, 2021
The Janesville City Council met in special session on Tuesday January 26, 2021 in the Council Chambers of City Hall at approximately 6:00 p.m. with Mayor Beenblossom in the Chair and Council Members Miller, Robinson, Stapleton, and McAllister present. Absent was Council Member Worrell. Also present were Joe Elsinger, P.E of MSA Professional Services and City Clerk Christa Kurtz.

Motion by Council Member Robinson and seconded by Council Member McAllister approving to adopt the agenda as presented. Motion carried.
Council Member McAllister entered the meeting at 6:03 p.m.
Sands 3rd Addition:  A copy of a development agreement drafted by MSA Professional Services was both emailed and mailed for Sands Construction. The City has not been contacted by Jim Sands or VJ Engineering this at this time. The approval of the 3rd Addition Preliminary Plat is tied to a signed development agreement between Sands Construction and The City.
7th St Bridge Replacement Project: Mr. Elsinger informed the council that there is no curb and gutter along the bridge and to add it would be an additional cost. Mr. Elsinger advised that he sees no reason that it would be needed. After Council Member McAllister brought up if curb and gutter is needed for the possibility of safe routes to school Mr. Elsinger assured him that there would be more than the required amount of space for safe routes between the bridge and the shoulder.
Mr. Elsinger also brought it to the council’s attention that we have not yet received and signed a third funding agreement with the DOT for the sum of 1 $1,000,000. Mr. Elsinger has contacted the DOT and they will get it drafted for the City to review and approve.

,
7th Street East Lift Station Project: Mr. Elsinger provided the Council with a preliminary punch list which is part of the final closeout process of the project. He also stated the if the council has any issues with the Lift Station at this time to notify MSA so this can be added to the punch list and taken care of before project completion. He also advised the council that the dialer system for notification from the new lift station needs to be set up prior to completion and also needs to be tested. Closeout of the project cannot take place until the spring, particularly due to issues that can’t take place in the winter months such as seeding. Council Member Robinson inquired about the sag in the sewer line and Mr. Elsinger said that Boomerang Corp has stated they will come address the issue. Mr. Elsinger will inform the council what exactly that means when the information becomes available and if they propose any fix other than digging up the pipe and fixing it properly. It was also stated that we are encroaching the estimated lump sum for the Lift Station contract with MSA and there is a good possibility it will be exceeded a minimal amount per Mr. Elsinger by the spring completion date.


Wastewater Treatment Facility Improvement Design Project: Mr. Elsinger notified the council of some design modifications that will require less pipe and save money. The plan will be sleeving the exhaust piping through the wall and lower the blower piping to the floor instead of up through the roof. He also brought it to the council’s attention that the floodplain has been raised one and one-half feet in the time from the last completed wastewater facility project. It is possible the DNR will require some modifications to protect the chlorine contact tanks before a construction permit is issued.
Hardwood Estate 2nd Addition:  MSA has received a copy of the 2nd Addition Preliminary Plat. Mr. Elsinger has put together a scope of services to help the city with the 2nd Addition review and also drafted a development agreement.

Motion by McAllister and seconded by Stapleton to enter into a professional service agreement with MSA Professional Services for Janesville Hardwood Estates 2nd Addition with a start date of January 2021 and an approximate completion date of December 2021 for the estimated cost of $14,800. Roll Call Vote: Ayes – Miller, McAllister, Robinson, and Stapleton. Nays – None. Absent – Worrell. Motion carried. 
..
Mr. Elsinger left the meeting at 6:28 p.m.

Motion by McAllister and seconded by Robinson to approve Ordinance #350 – AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE PROVISIONS OF CHAPTER 75, SECTION 75.05(1), (7), AND (10) OF THE CITY CODE OF THE CITY OF JANESVILLE, IOWA, AS RELATED TO ALL TERRAIN VEHICLES AND SNOWMOBILES OPERATING WITHIN THE CITY OF JANESVILLE, IOWA on its 2nd reading. Roll Call Vote: Ayes – Stapleton, Robinson, McAllister, and Miller. Nays – None. Absent – Worrell. Motion carried.
Motion by Miller and seconded by McAllister to accept signs for city parks from INRCOG. The signs will be paid for by INRCOG and Public Works Director Wrage will be able to decide the wording that goes on the signs. Motion carried. 
Resolved by McAllister and seconded by Stapleton to approve RESOLUTION #1716-21 – A RESOLUTION SETTING SALARIES FOR EMPLOYEES OF THE CITY OF JANESVILLE, IOWA FOR THE 2021/2022 FISCAL YEAR with the exception of Library Director, which will be decided at a later date. Roll Call Vote:  Ayes – Miller, McAllister, Robinson, and Stapleton. Nays – None. Absent – Worrell.  Resolution approved and adopted this 26th day of January 2021
ATTEST:_______________________________  MAYOR __________________________________
Motion by McAllister and seconded by Miller to collect information for a possible increase to council salaries, which would take effect January 1,2022. Motion carried.
Motion by Stapleton and seconded by Robinson to collect information for a possible increase in the Mayor’s salary+, which would take effect January 1,2022. Motion carried.
Motion by Miller and seconded by Robinson to set the Public Hearing date for the Kressin Rezoning Request for Tuesday, February 23, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. in the council chambers of Janesville City Hall. Motion carried.

Motion by McAllister and seconded by Stapleton to set the Public Hearing date for the proposed maximum property tax levy for Tuesday, February 23, 2021 at 6:05 p.m. in the council chambers of Janesville City Hall. Motion carried.

Motion by Miller and seconded by McAllister to approve the appointments of TJ Dodd to the Planning and Zoning Commission and Mike Zwanziger to the Board of Adjustments. Both with a term ending on 12/31/25. Motion carried.

Motion by Miller and seconded by Robinson to pay the Kwik Star bill in the amount of $879.97. This was a missed item for the January 11, 2021 claims list. Motion carried. 

Corrections on January 11,2021 minutes: Deb Hanson’s term expiration as the Bremer County Community Foundation representative is December 31, 2021. The annual exam with Keith Oltrogge will be on March 3, 2021.
Motion by Miller and Seconded by Stapleton approving to adjourn.  Motion carried.  Meeting closed at 7:05 p.m.

AT*TEST:_______________________________  MAYOR: ________________________________

